
January 2024

We are writing to notify you that Kerr McGee Oil & Gas Onshore, LP, a subsidiary of Oxy USA Inc., is 
beginning work on a temporary project in your area. We are committed to being a good neighbor by 
providing frequent and transparent information and protecting the health, safety,  and environment of the 
communities we live and work in. Part of that commitment includes the Stakeholder Relations team as a 
dedicated resource to you now and throughout this process. We will be working with you directly to share 
details about the proposed project, provide updates on progress and timing, and are available to speak with 
you through our Response Line phone line, email address, and website as well as in-person meetings upon 
request.  

As previously mentioned, there are many rules and regulations that Oxy must meet and adhere to not only 
during operating but prior to beginning this proposed temporary project. These rules and regulations from 
both state and local agencies have varying requirements. These requirements have been met and work on 
the project will begin in the coming weeks. 

We understand that continuing to communicate as the project progresses is a priority. The table below 
outlines the different phases beginning with the preparation of existing wells and the installation of 
temporary equipment. 

This notice as well as the enclosed overview of the project are posted to our Stakeholder Relations website 
on the Project Updates tab found here oxycoloradostakeholder.com/project-updates. 

Sincerely,
Oxy Stakeholder Relations 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 7 a.m. - 4 p.m.
Phone: 866.248.9577
Email: ColoradoStakeholder@oxy.com
After-Hours and Emergency Line: 970.515.1500  

Estimated endEstimated startWork activity

Spring 2024January 2024Prepare existing wells

Fall 2024Spring 2024Install temporary equipment 

Summer 2026Fall 2024Operations and Recovery 
process

Fall 2026Reclamation



Our Commitment To You
Ground Water Protection
• Oxy has collected extensive data on water wells in northern Colorado. Samples, collected by third-party

scientists and sent to independent laboratories, have been analyzed and shared with the CECMC.
• Oxy has committed to continuing third party water well sampling and testing before, during, and after 

the project is complete.  

Equipment
• Temporary compressor will be fully enclosed 
• Temporary compressor and other equipment will be powered by electric motor
• All equipment to be placed on west side of the existing well pad

Traffic 
• Oxy will access the location through County Road 10
• The construction phase will account for the most concentrated volume of truck trips and will average 

less than 20 trips per day

Noise
• Oxy strictly follows all state and local rules and regulations
• A third-party sound study shows that this project will remain within the allowable noise requirements 
• Electric motor and compressor will be housed inside a fully enclosed, sound weakening building  
• Continuous air monitoring

Questions and Project Updates 
• Our Stakeholder Relations team is a dedicated resource for the community 
• Project updates will be posted to our website
• Team members can be reached through the dedicated phone number and email address below 
• Integrated operation center will remotely monitor location and are available 24 hours a day at 970-515-

1500
• We value and welcome your feedback

Proposed Location


